Lake County Democratic Party May Chairs Report

Chair’s report – Sandy Clarke joined the meeting on Zoom. She told us that they have sold their home in Baldwin and have moved to Detroit. She is resigning her chair position effective on May 4th. We will be electing Mary Minnick as the new chair as her replacement at our May 4th meeting. She thanked us all for our efforts to advance Democrats over the years. We are really going to miss a great leader and true friend. Sandy promised to stay in touch and be available if we need her. 
